
 

Question on Notice 

No. 2164 

Asked on 10 November 2016 

 
 

MR CRAMP ASKED THE MINISTER FOR POLICE, FIRE AND EMERGENCY 
SERVICES AND MINISTER FOR CORRECTIVE SERVICES (HON W BYRNE)— 
 
QUESTION: 
 
With reference to my letter to the Minister dated 19 September 2016, outlining concerns 
regarding the Queensland Police Service Pacific Pines Feasibility Report—  
Why has the Minister failed to address my letter and the needs of the residents of Pacific 
Pines, Gaven, Park Lake and Maudsland for the safety of their community, and when will 
the Minister stop neglecting the community safety concerns of the Gaven Electorate and 
provide a reply to my letter? 
 
ANSWER:  [Minister for Police, Fire and Emergency Services and Minister for Corrective 
Services (Hon. Mark Ryan MP)] 
 
I am advised that the Honourable Bill Byrne MP, former Minister for Police, Fire and 
Emergency Services and Minister for Corrective Services, responded to the Member’s 
letter on 9 November 2016. 
 


